
Commission Meeting  
10.15.24 
3rd Day of the October Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approved the minutes 
from the October 8th meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the sales and use tax reports for the Commission to review. All funds remain 
stable. Melissa also advised that voting was going well, and she does not foresee any situations in the County but will 
have extra staff on duty at each precinct.  
 
Garry McFee with Howe & Company met with the Commission to discuss the bids that were opened on October 8 th.   
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the bid from Brookfield Box & Bridge for BRO project 
(40) with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor, White-aye, Owen-aye and Carroll-aye.  
Motion carried 3-0. MODOT has approved more funds for BRO projects. The Commission will review what projects they 
would like to see done and report back to Howe & Company. 
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen will attend a CAP Meeting on October 22 and the next Colfax Township. He 
previously attended a meeting with the extension. 
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White attended a Washington Township Zoning meeting and both he & Presiding 
Commissioner, Kyle Carroll attended a Region D Meeting where Haley Howard has been hired as their new director. 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, had an Agriculture & Environmental steering committee meeting via zoom this past 
week. 
 
At 1 p.m. members of The Maysville Endowment Committee met with the Commission regarding the Commission’s 
decision to rescind their decision to allow the monument on the Courthouse lawn. Those in attendance were Kathy Kagay, 
Warren McElwain, Danielle Taylor and Rachel Kagay. The Commission regrets and is very apologetic for their decision 
and mistake they made in not getting attorney advice before stating they would allow the monument.  
 

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place. 
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until October 22, 2024 
 
 

 


